GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

SOUTH CHARLESTON PUBLIC LIBRARY

MINUTES

MAY 27, 2009

I. Welcome

Vicky Terry, chair of the MLN Executive Board welcomed all those in attendance.  She first introduced J. D. Waggoner, Executive Secretary of the West Virginia Library Commission, who expressed his concerns regarding state budget cuts and their effect on library networks state-wide. He noted that representatives from ALA’s American Libraries magazine were interviewing people throughout the state, which is under consideration for its “Best Practices” award.

He also announced the hiring of a new technician, Alex Tucker, who will be overseeing the Eastern Panhandle.

He encouraged those present to begin attempts to raise more funds locally, in view of the expected budget cuts.

A question was asked regarding PEIA funding and its effect on library budgets and other agencies statewide.  A discussion followed with J.D. commenting that he expected a decision would be made in the next couple of days regarding this issue.

II. Committee Reports

A.  Computer/Millennium Reports 

Larry Arnold presented a report on the status of the hardware used by MLN.  He stressed that the hardware in place for now will be o.k. for the foreseeable future.  However, he noted that the Innovative System is becoming more and more disk intensive, which might need to be addressed later on.

Larry also discussed a new system they have put in place at Morgantown that monitors real time performance of the network server.

Larry also commented on the use of listservs by libraries in the consortium and the problems they created for him.  Frequently, when messages go out on the listserv, the problem addresses all come back to Larry to clean up.  He suggested that instead of using a listserv, that the libraries compose a text message and ftping them to the patrons.  Doing this causes the address errors to come back to the library itself.  Another suggestion was made that, instead of sending announcements, etc. to the entire patron list, give patrons the option of being on the listserv, reducing the number of patrons receiving the emails.

Tammy Richards presented and reviewed a software trouble sheet that was designed to help her deal with software problems and help her to relay information about problems to Innovative, if necessary.  She also suggested that whenever there was a question about an error message, that a screen capture be used to send her information about the message.

Mike Wilson discussed what libraries need to be looking at in terms of computers and wiring for the Innovative system.  Work has begun on updating the system wiring in various libraries.  Hopefully, they will be able to do this in many libraries, depending upon upcoming budget cuts.  He also suggested that libraries who are looking at getting new computers make sure that the new computers have more than 1 GB of memory, and 3Ghz or faster in order to run Vista and Millennium. 

He also stressed that it was important that computers be checked to ensure that they were running the most up to date client software.  He provided instruction on how to determine this.  It was recommended that version 1.6 be on all computers.  He suggested that it might be good to check to see if the most up-to-date version of Java had been installed, with www.java.com as the website to use to check on this and get the most recent version free of charge.

B.  Circulation Committee – Emilee Seese

Emilee reported that MLN currently has 182, 770 patrons registered in its system.  Because the afternoon training involved circulation, further remarks were withheld until that time.

C. Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry

Vickie reported that several cataloging training sessions were scheduled throughout the past year, but some had to be cancelled due to lack of interest.  Heather Campbell, WVLC cataloger, has trained 7 level 3 catalogers to train new catalogers.  A meeting of the cataloging committee will be held later on in the fall.

D. OPAC – Brian Raitz

Brian illustrated a feature he had in place for his library that enabled users to limit/sort their searches based on material type.

At this point, the group had a recess for lunch.

III.  Old Business

There was no old business to discuss.

IV. New Business

A.  IUG Update – Judy Gunsaulis and Eva McGuire

Judy and Eva discussed their recent trip to the Annual IUG Conference, which was held in California this year.  Judy reported that Encore was the latest upgrade available to libraries, and that Christopher Holley was MLN’s new Sales Representative.  Eva reported on various updates that are coming to the system were discussed, including such features as enabling staff to see the past four patrons who had checked out an item, enabling libraries to format their own overdue notices, and volume holds that enable readers to read a series of books in order.  Finally, a handout was distributed, discussing IUG “Innovative University”, which will offer online classes on various aspects of Innovative.

B.  MLN Executive Board Elections
Vicky announced that a representative from the small libraries group and a representative from the medium libraries group needed to be elected.  There had been no response to a request for nominations.  The current small and medium library board members had agreed to run again for their respective positions.  There being no further nominations from the floor for either position, Sarah Palfrey, small library representative, and Emilee Seese, medium library representative were re-elected to their positions on the board.

V.  Announcements

There were no announcements.

VI. Training – Circulation Functions and Tips

Emilee Seese, Suzette Lowe, and Sarah Palfrey presented a training session in Circulation, followed by questions and discussions.

Brian Raitz gave a presentation on various hold practices available on Innovative

